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Aloha Friends, 

I have heard concerns regarding the “Rail Bill” that was recently enacted into law  
during the Legislature’s special session this summer.  The deliberations were vigorous 
and at times unfortunately contentious. Here is what the law includes: 

• Increases the hotel room tax (Transient Accommodations Tax -TAT) by 1% for  
13 years.  

• Increases the county’s share of the TAT from $93 million to $103 million. 

• Extends the General Excise Tax (GET) surcharge on Oahu an additional three 
years to 2030. 

• Allows the counties to institute a surcharge to keep for their county. 

• Requires the State Auditor to do a comprehensive audit and annual financial      
reviews of the rail project. 

• Requires the Honolulu Authority for Rapid Transit (HART) to provide detailed 
financial and accounting information prior to releasing state funds for the project.  

• Prohibits the use of the GET and TAT funds on operations or maintenance costs. 

• Reduces the State’s administrative fee of the GET tax from 10% to 1%.  

It is important to remember that we are all part of one State. One State separated by 
water but not by need. Each island has critical work and projects that require funding. 
We support each other as those needs arise and a half-built rail project helps no one.  

As noted in the ILWU’s testimony on the bill, the rail project is the single largest   
capital improvement project in the State’s history. Given the financial resources, the 
time that has been invested, and the fact that a substantial part of the project is already 
completed, the Legislature had to find a solution considering all the different          
perspectives.  

Had we not passed the bill, we would have missed the federal deadline.  Senator Brian 
Schatz and Congresswoman Colleen Hanabusa stepped in in with support because this 
would have jeopardized federal grant money we request for other projects. We need 
federal money to help build our highways, like the Daniel K. Inouye Saddle Road, and 
replace aging bridges, like at Umauma. Had the rail funding collapsed, they would 
have difficulty getting future federal funding for all of us.  

I believe this solution was the best one available to the Legislature to ensure the rail is 
built in the proper manner for several reasons. A long-term extension of the GET    
surcharge would have the largest impact on our most vulnerable populations - the   
elderly and others on fixed incomes, low-income residents, and working families.    

Rather than “continue to keep taxing our people instead of looking for other            
alternatives,” I believe  this was a better solution. 
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ate in taxes.  Hilo airport alone los-
es $7.3 million per year, but the 
state subsidizes the loss.   

Japan Airlines resumed daily       
non-stop flights from Japan to El-
lison Onizuka Kona International.  
In 2010, this flight brought over 
70,000 visitors.  In December,     
Hawaiian Airlines will potentially 
bring in more than 700 additional 
visitors per week when they start 
three direct flights from Japan to 
Kona.  The state will invest $50 
million to accommodate this in-
crease and to support Hawaii Island 
tourism by building a new customs 
and immigration facility in Kona. 

Some think the state is shortchang-
ing the county of money, which 
they  believe had been the purpose 
for  creating the TAT.  In actuality, 
when the legislature created the 
TAT, in 1986, all revenues went 
into the state general fund.  It was 
not until 1991 that the state provid-
ed an allocation of the TAT to the 
counties. 

It would have been easy for me to 
have voted “no,” as some had       
requested and even demanded, but 
as your elected state representative, 
it is important for me to carefully       
consider all sides of the issues and 
make hard decisions that lead to the 
best outcome for our district, island 
and state.        

                  Aloha, 

 

A one percent increase in the TAT 
and limitation of the GET tax exten-
sion minimizes the financing costs 
and tax burden. The infusion of capi-
tal during the project’s high cost 
years (2018-22) offsets the need for 
long-term financing costs associated 
with the proposed extension of the 
GET tax. The TAT on short-term 
rentals will save hundreds of mil-
lions of dollars in financing charges. 
Saving tax dollars and having visi-
tors help pay for much needed infra-
structure seems prudent to me. 

Some have asserted that this is a 
“Neighbor Island” tax. Only resi-
dents who stay in a hotel or time 
share will be charged the temporary 
1% increase in the TAT.  

However, the vast majority of the 
TAT revenue does not come from 
our residents, but rather from our 
visitors. The Hawaii Lodging & 
Tourism Association testified that 
tourists fill 90-99 percent of our ho-
tel rooms so visitors will pay the 
vast majority of this tax revenue. 
Previous increases in the TAT have 
not stopped tourists from   visiting 
Hawaii. I doubt the $3 additional tax 
on a $300 hotel room rate would be 
a deterrent when guests are paying 
add on fees like $16 plus on parking 
or $25 plus for resort fees. 

I believe everyone can agree that the 
rail project requires additional  scru-
tiny and oversight to ensure that the 

project is completed in a 
transparent and fiscally 
responsible manner. 

I would like to thank all 
of you who weighed in, 
both in support and    
opposition to the bill. I 
hope the additional in-
formation will help an-
swer some concerns. 

Hawaii Island's economy 
as well as the neighbor 
islands could not finance 
major capital improvement projects 
without help from residents and busi-
nesses on Oahu.   

The State’s biggest sources of tax rev-
enue are the GET, the individual in-
come tax and the TAT.  Most of the 
hotels, businesses as well as tax   pay-
ers are located on Oahu so they con-
tribute the largest portion into the 
State’s General Fund.  This fund is 
used to pay most of the State’s  oper-
ating expenses such as state  hospitals 
and public schools as well as Capital             
Improvement Projects (CIPs) and 
Grants in Aids (GIAs). 

Kealakehe High School (1997),    Ke-
aau High School (1999), UH Hilo 
buildings - Hawaiian Language,      
Science, Student Services,  Dormito-
ry, Pharmacy as well as the Pala-
manui campus and the North Hawaii 
Education and Research Center 
(NHERC)- were all made possible by 
state funding from the GET and TAT 

revenue deposit-
ed into the state's 
general fund. 

Currently, 61% 
of General  Ex-
cise Tax (GET) 
collections is 
collected on Oa-
hu, while 13% is 
collected on   
Hawaii Island. 
We receive far 
more revenue 
from the state 
than we   gener-
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“Rail Tax”Bill is not a neighbor island bill. 
 
• Increases the TAT by 1%.  You only pay 

this tax if you stay in a hotel room. 
• 80% of the population lives on Oahu and 

helps to fund many projects on other islands 
• Currently, you only pay the  1/2% GET   

surcharge if you purchase things or do    
business on Oahu.  Other counties will have 
the option to collect a surcharge to use for 
their county transportation expenses 

• Increases county allocation of the TAT by 
$10 million for a total of $103 million   


